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September 2008 
Southland branch 

NZ deerstalkers association 
Noticeboard: 
Executive Meeting: Wednesday 17th September 7pm 
General Meeting: Wednesday 17th September 8pm 

Executive and committee members (2008-2009) 
 

President     Jim Ridley            
Vice.            Nathan Dawson         235 8852 

                         Jnr. Vice             Murray Barkman 
Secretary      David Howden           2130962 

Treasurer       John DeLury               217 5890 
Immediate      Roy Sloan             2352813 

Huts                Neville Miller           216 8654 
Newsletter Editor Nathan Dawson   

Executive: 
                     Roger Stratford     Steven Long      Brendon Bell       Ray Phillips   

Wayne Cook    Murray Colson                                                                             
Euan Butters 

 
 

 

 

 

GUEST SPEAKER FOR SEPTEMBER 17 th MEETING 

Your N.Z.D.A. National President Alex McIver will be speaking at this meeting, Plus Colin Bishop 
from DoC and either Dave Taylor or Jessica Bernard will accompany him, They have some 

serious issues to discuss and I'm sure if you hunt the Waitutu Forest (or for that matter, just hunt) 
then YOU need to have an input here. 



 

 

 

Rat Control Project Homestead Block Stewart Island.  

9th August saw seven members of the branch fly to Mason Bay for the 
beginning of this years rat control program. We landed at Duck Creek in the 
sunshine and shortly after Letitia and Matt from DoC arrived with the food. The 
next four days were spent recutting the old tracks we first cut two seasons ago 
and cleaning and setting the old traps. We also put out some extra traps on the 
dead end tracks to make them more of a circuit. There are now almost 300 traps 
out. 52 rats were caught in the traps which was pretty good for early in the 
season and the fact we were concentrating on track work. Four deer were seen, 
two within a 100 metres of the homestead but then we had little time for hunting. 
We did get some interesting snippets of English history - when we could 
understand the accents of Davie, John & Ernie that is. All too soon it was time to 
come home, a very enjoyable time. Thank you to all the team for your hard work 
and good company.  

 
 

              Wallaby Hunting ‘Dawson Bros’ Style! 
 
 
Well I couldn’t make the last trip to the Hunter Hills because of work commitments and things were 
‘panning’ out the same way, so a couple of nights and a Saturday afternoon  catching up settled the score 
and made the trip a definite ‘yes’! 
Sometimes we have to put that little extra effort in to do the things we enjoy  the most. We left, seven of us 
in two 4x4’s from Invercargill just after mid-day on Friday and travelled up to the Hunter Hills behind 
Waimate with a short stop for tea and met up with the crew from Christchurch, Nathan’s brother Daniel  and 
mates about 7.30pm. 
The weather looked good and the ‘boys’ had been spotlighting off some quad bikes and had started the tally 
for the weekend. The chains were fitted to the 4x4 and down the track we went to the hut, very flash for a 
hunters pad. Since I hadn’t shot wallaby before Simon kindly offered to carry the spotlight for me to try the 
new Tikka .223 out. We hadn’t gone more than 20mins from the hut when the light picked up a ‘sitter’ and 
the first round was on it’s way and so was the wallaby. The next shot was taken with him at full speed 
(bounce!) through the tussock. Unlucky he was as he ran into the bullet and another took off above him. 
Tally 2x, told Simon it’s not sporting to shoot them standing still! 
The next day dawned crisp with a fine blue sky and 8 or 9 of us lined up spread out some with shotguns and 
some with rifles to sidle through the tussock, matagouri and Spaniard grass [yuk!]. Shortly after, a couple of 
wallabies had been taken a  medium size boar took off with guns and shotguns  blazing and finally taken 
running some distance away with a head shot! John Paton eased down to collect his prize he says it’s the 
only  way to shoot too! 
We all linked up back at the hut later in the afternoon and some keen men took off spotlighting that evening. 
All up total of 220x wallabies and 1x pig amongst good company  and great weather with a good covering 
of snow on the distant hills. I’ll be back again next time. If you are interested too, put your name down and 
join in the fun. Thanks again Nathan for organising a great trip. 
 



 

 

 



 

 

September Hunting Tips: 
Never Shoot at movement alone. 
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Animal Skin Tanning Service  

Adam Cowie 
Hm:03 2182977 

Mob: 0276314462 
E-mail ajcowie@woosh.co.nz 

 
 

Wild Food Safety 
Check out the new wild food safety DVD by going to 
www.nzfsa.co.nz and requesting a copy or phone 0800 693 
721. Also available with Spring edition of Hunting & 
Fishing 
 
 
Editors Comments 
We still need people to step up to take on the monthly hunts for the club so if your 
interested let me know nathan.adrienne@xtra.co.nz or 03 2358852 
We would like to have more stories and/or photos et c. would be appreciated. 
Don’t necessarily have to tell where you’ve been ��� �  
 

 
 



 

 

 
 

August Wallaby Trip  
 
Following are Photos from the wallaby shoot, Sam Th urlow with the second 
wallaby shot for the trip and John Paton with his P ig shot on Saturday after the 
first wallaby had been shot. 

 



 

 

 


